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December 19, 2007

Dr. Shirin Antia, Professor

Department of Special Education,

Rehabilitation, and School Psychology

College of Education

University of Arizona

1430 E. Second Street

Tucson, AZ  85721

Dear Shirin:
I am pleased to support your personnel preparation proposal “Southwest Project to Prepare Teachers of Deaf and Hard of Hearing [DHH] Students” to be submitted to the Department of Education, Office of Special Education Programs. The College of Education is particularly supportive of your new distance education initiative. I am aware of the crucial need for highly qualified teachers of DHH in Arizona and neighboring states. Distance education is a promising tool for increasing the numbers of teachers and for attracting teacher candidates who are able to serve DHH students in rural and remote areas. The College is able to support your distance education efforts through our newly structured technical support program that will provide all faculty with assistance in web-based courses through D2L. We are also able to provide teleconferencing facilities as needed. 

The University support for this program is considerable. Last year, the Arizona Board of Regents provided the program with a grant of $50,000 to pilot the distance education program. You are contributing .30 FTE to this program by teaching three program courses a year.  The College will be able to use some of the tuition recovery monies from the distance education program to pay for additional program faculty and courses. In addition, the Arizona Loan Forgiveness Program for Teachers of DHH and Blind/Visually Impaired provides student and faculty support. The University has also provided tuition waivers for students in the program. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have additional questions or if I can be of further assistance.  Best of luck and please keep me informed of your progress.
Sincerely,
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Ronald W. Marx

Dean and Professor of Educational Psychology
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